Patients Group       The Croft Surgery, Kirkbride    August 8th  2016
Present: 
George Hill, Elspeth Swan, Kath Johnson, Mary Stamper, Sue Gallagher, Gwen Lattimer, Mary Little, Malachi Prior, Hilary Mostyn, Rod Mostyn, Pam Bainbridge, Paula Pape.
Apologies
Sue Clark, Freda Feasby, 
Minutes
 Received and Read
Matters Arising. 
1 Correction to last minutes: West Cumbria Carers’ representative is Ann Bruce (not Brewster) 
2 HM asked about the input of data into the patient records. There was some discussion regarding the End of Life Directives, Powers of Attorney and Donor Wishes which are known to the surgery but do not appear on the summary record available to patients on line. Currently the record has medications, allergies and treatments, and any other information is available to authorised clinical staff via access codes and with patient consent.  There are also patients who have opted out of this level of data sharing. The group asked for more information on the protocols.

               ACTION:  Elspeth
3 Use of a video screen in the waiting area for patient information. Elspeth has discussed this with staff at Wigton surgery to see how it is used.  Staff there felt it was onerous to keep up to date and was ignored by patients, and the idea was opposed by staff at the Croft.
4 Flu Outreach sessions.  Dates and venues have been booked.
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Malachi and Paula will confirm availability to help.

5 Changes to Appointment times/Open Surgery arrangements.

One year on, Josephine has provided a report into how these changes have worked and the differences which have been noticed. One aim was to take pressure off the open surgery particularly on Mondays, and this has clearly worked.  Nurses’ appointments were not included.  National recommendations are one third of appointments available on the day, and two thirds available to book in advance. Appointments are available on line. Telephone consultations are available, and there is a record of these in the messages book. The staff prefer face to face consultations where possible. Dr Smith works both at the Croft and at a new surgery in the city, and has drawn attention to the triage system in operation at the latter, a system not liked by the staff, and one which is contributing to the high turnover of GPs. 
HM   asked why surgeries operate in these very different ways, but there is no clear explanation for this. It seems to be down to surgery preference/staff recruitment. 

ES informed the group that Dr Hewson has applied to be a GP trainer: trainee will work alongside the GP for 6 months, having already worked for 2 years in a number of clinical roles.

6 Patient Fund

There has been a very generous donation to the fund. 
Possibilities for expenditure:

a) One thought was to have a mobile computer for the GPs who could remotely access patient records on line when out on visits, but currently the Broadband service is so erratic/poor/intermittent, that this is not feasible.

b) Defibrillator to be situated in the village, and which would be covered by the Surgery’s insurance. Sam has been pricing options for consideration.

c) Provide Blister Pack Medication directly from the surgery to those who need this system. Currently this is available through pharmacies, but if there is a last minute change in medication, this cannot be registered in a timely manner and any inconsistency can cause confusion. This would benefit a lot of people. This system may also be helpful to carers. Such an innovation would involve paying someone to set up and maintain this, and a one-off expense to purchase the equipment needed.  There is some imperative to make a decision since the Surgery would like to communicate any decisions to the donor family.
AOB   STAFFING
a) Dr Barber will be resigning from the end of December.  Dr Smith will become a Partner in the practice, and will do more sessions at Kirkbride when he has resigned from current work in Penrith.   Dr Hewson will take on a further session.

b) PP asked whether patients can be de-registered if they had not attended the surgery within the last 5 years.  She referred to a family member who is now in the Armed Forces.  
MS responded that this is a particular circumstance in that members of the armed forces are transferred to the care of a services doctor, just as children in boarding school transfer to a school doctor.  They can later resume registration.  The Croft’s habit is to contact patients who have not attended for a health check, but ultimately it is their choice.
ES drew attention to the difficulty created by “ghost “ patients who disappear from registration and may register elsewhere, or change names.

c) There was some discussion about the situation for Community hospitals, currently under scrutiny with the Success Regime. There was praise for the way patients at our local hospital are helped to regain independence, and are helped to become better nourished.
d) KJ Commented upon the ventilation system in the waiting room, drawing attention to one day when the situation was particularly challenging. Surgery staff agreed this had been a long-standing problem, with vents installed some time ago, but which are not working. Could patient fund be used to improve matters?  Probably not since it was set up to provide medical equipment or service of same.

ACTION   Surgery Staff
Next meeting: Tuesday 7th February 2017  at 7.30pm at the Surgery.
